
Minutes 
Colington Harbour Board of Directors Meeting 

March 11, 2025 

Call to order:  Meeting was called to order at 8:01 by Richard Hess 

Present: 
President – Deborah Beddingfield 
Chair – Richard Hess  
1st VP – Adele Page  

Treasurer – Mike Hutchinson 

2nd VP – Shane Hite 

Absent: 
Secretary – Jessica Loose 
Member at Large – Mike Weidinger 

Others Present: 
Community Manager –  Donna Price 
Covenant Enforcement – Wendi Kmit 
Maintenance –  Pat Card 
Bookkeeper –  Ann Blomberg  

President Deborah Beddingfield requested a moment of silence in remembrance of well-loved and 
respected community resident, Valerie Morton. 

Approval of Agenda: Deborah Beddingfield 1st, Adele Page 2nd, All in favor, motion passed 
Approval of Minutes February 11: Deborah Beddingfield 1st, Adele Page 2nd, All in favor, motion 
passed. 

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 
Foreclosures: Ann Blomberg 

• One of the foreclosures has been resolved, and the money due is expected soon.
• Accountant requested and received a copy of our QuickBooks to test on the new software

and ensure transition is smooth
Security/Covenant Enforcement: Wendy Kmit 

• She has been working closely with the supervisor on improving the process.  Many
nonworking barcodes have been replaced.

• She sent a letter to Brightspeed saying door to door solicitation is not permitted in the
Harbour. Since then, she has received no further complaints. However, it is not clear if that
is due to the letter or because the community may be fully solicited.

Maintenance: Pat Card 
• He and Shane Hite inspected the park benches and decking boards to the pavilion that need

replacement.  The estimated cost is $1300; Shane Hite recommended 2x6 decking for
longevity for an increased cost of $400 to $500.

• When paving is completed at the front gate, it will need to be restriped, either one side or
both.  Pat recommended Eveready at an approximate cost of $1300.

• Shane Hite moved to approve up to $1500 to do park decking and approve the striping at the
guard house. Mike Hutchinson 2nd. Initially, the motion passed but was ultimately tabled
pending an inspection.  Mike Hutchinson moved the original motion regarding the decking



be approved contingent upon an inspection.  Deborah Beddingfield 2nd.  Motion tabled until 
the inspection, to be followed by an e-vote. 

• Road paving is scheduled for the first week in April, beginning with Lee Court, then Kitty
Hawk Bay Drive, the small section on Harbour View, and then the gate area.  After that the
roadwork will begin in the modular section.

• We received a new bid of $35,000 to pave Swan Court.  This is the only street that is not
scheduled for paving in the modular section. Wendi Kmit explained that the original bid just
said Swan Court, with no details.  The board decided to hold off approval of further work
until clarification is received from the contractor.  It is possible that Swan Court may have
been included in the original bid.

• Roofing Solutions submitted a bid of $2500 for the siding on the guard shack which is
significantly lower than previously received bids.  Deborah Beddingfield made a motion to
accept their bid, Adele Page 2nd. All in favor, motion passed.

• We received two virtually equal bids (approximately $11,000) to replace approximately 30’ of
siding on the rear of the clubhouse.  Bids included removing T-111 siding and the false
columns, insulating, and replacing with vinyl. Both contractors state that the columns are
decorative, not structural. Mike Hutchinson made a motion to accept the bid from Built
Different Construction, Adele 2nd. Motion was amended to make it contingent upon
verification that the removal of columns would not present structural issues. All in favor,
motion passed.

• Areas of the clubhouse decking lack integrity. Bids have been received for composite for
approximately $49,000 and 5/4 decking for approximately $16,000. Mike Hutchinson
expressed concern whether the CHYRC or CHA is responsible for the costs.  It was decided
to block off the spongy area pending replacement. The decision to move forward was tabled
until the CHRYC meets and considers John Collins’ proposal to potentially participate in the
cost of the replacement.

• Members expressed concerns about the viability of the waterproof rubber membrane
installed on the turrets during the roofing project on the clubhouse. In a telephone
conference with the roofing contractor, he assured the board that it was sealed and the 8 x 8
flat area would not be problematic.  He guaranteed labor for 20 years and materials for 50
years.

• Pat requested funds to purchase flowers and mulch for the front gate. It was decided that
maintenance has the discretion to make this type of decision.

Administrative: Donna Price 
• Bulk pick-up starts April 7. Residents have been told not to put out items before March 21;

however, Donna anticipates lack of compliance.

OFFICER REPORTS 
President: Deborah Beddingfield 

• She thanked community members and board members.
• Board members were asked to sign up to lead a committee and let Adele or Deborah know

their choice(s) of committee.
• A community cleanup day is to be scheduled.
• The Colington Harbour business list is being updated to increase community involvement.

First VP: Adele Page 
• While community enthusiasm for committee involvement is high, sign-ups are low.  Adele

will work with Jessica Loose to create an electronic sign-up form.
2nd VP: Shane Hite 



• Shane reported on his inspection of the soundfront park. We will soon need trash cans. 
Missing caps on the bulkhead pilings need to be replaced. He expressed concern about 
sections of the concrete walkways: pilings on the inlet side are rotting a bit and rebar is 
exposed; this should be tracked.  He is also concerned about the springs on the bouncy toys 
that are now leaning back. Administration has contacted the manufacturer. The springs on 
the toys can be straightened but perhaps adults have been on them.  These bouncy toys are 
relatively new – can they be exchanged? If necessary, they should be removed. 

Treasurer: Mike Hutchinson 
• His report is attached. 

Secretary: Jessica Loose 
• Not present but she provided a written report on the status of signups for the volunteer 

committees. 
Chairman: Richard Hess 

• He asked Steve Buick if he had documentation on the number of boat slips allowed. It was 
concluded that we need to verify with CAMA. 

Member at Large: Mike Weidinger 
• Not present. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

• Colony Lake: On hold until spring. Homeowners will be asked to avoid planting around the 
lake. 

• Roof repairs: Discussed earlier in the meeting. 
• Fire Department boat lift: They are willing to transfer it to CHA. The Board requested a Bill of 

Transfer as confirmation, not just an email. 
• Paving:  Discussed earlier in the meeting. 
• Committees: Signups discussed earlier in the meeting. 

 
NEW BUSINESS 

• Deck on clubhouse: Discussed earlier in the meeting. 
• Deborah Beddingfield is working on the President’s Report for the annual meeting. Let her 

know if you have more information that needs to be included. 
• Shane Hite recommended that we explain why we are spending money on repairs and that 

we clarify our responsibilities. 
• We need volunteers to assist with counting of election ballots on April 2, 2025, starting at 

8am. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 9:13am.  Motion by Shane Hite, 2nd by Deborah Beddingfield.  All in favor, 
motion passed. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jessica Loose, Secretary 
 
Note:  These minutes are based on a transcripted recording of the meeting.  I was not present. 
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